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It's not a politically correct thing to say but a Christian blogger has spoken some truth to the 

culture. 

In a post on The Daily Wire called "Dear Gender Non-Conforming Person, I Won't Let You 

Impose Your Confusion on My Child," writer Matt Walsh takes on a transgender activist who 

insists parents use their children's confusion at what is obviously a man in women's clothes as a 

teaching opportunity. 

"I will not normalize your behavior to my kids," writes Walsh. "They naturally think it's silly. I 

will foster and nurture that reaction." 

Christian apologist Alex McFarland of Truth for a New Generation agrees. 

"We must insert sanity back into the equation and we must be willing to speak truth," he 

observes. "The politically correct Left, the social engineers, and the progressives have worked 

hard to silence people." 

McFarland also points to a recent Cato Institute study that showed 71 percent of adults have 

opinions they're afraid to voice. 

"Being frightened into silence," he says, "walking on social eggshells so that you don't speak 

moral truth – that's exactly what the progressives have wanted." 

Walsh, a Catholic writer and speaker, is known for his provocative commentaries that often slam 

not just the culture but the Church for ignoring the ongoing culture wars when the Left is hard at 

work. 

A March 6 commentary, for example, slams Christians who villify Hollywood but watch its 

shows and movies anyway.  

In the commentary on transgenders, Walsh praises his wife for reacting to her daughter's reaction 

when they came across a man dressed as a woman in public.  

"My wife was right to tell my daughter that the boy in a dress was a boy, and to say it right there, 

on the spot, in front of him," he writes. "She was not out to hurt his feelings." 

The ongoing issue of transgenders is a current hot-button topic, especially since their suicide 

attempt rate hovers at a staggering 40 percent. 

https://www.dailywire.com/news/28763/walsh-dear-gender-nonconforming-person-i-wont-let-matt-walsh
https://www.truthforanewgeneration.com/
https://themattwalshblog.com/christians-hate-hollywood-much-maybe-actually-stop-watching-filth/


Walsh and others point out mental illness is clearly an issue, hence the alarmingly high suicide 

rate, but affirming LGBT activists claim discriminiation is to blame while the media often 

ignores the crucial statistic altogether.  

 

McFarland says the pressure that's put on children is enormous, aided by a pop culture media, 

academia, and politicians. But parents must fight back on behalf of their families. 

"We've got to divest ourselves of this politically correct delusion," he says, "if we're going to 

have the America we've enjoyed for more than two centuries." 


